
From: Amy Duffy <aduffy@scprt.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/23/2013 2:43:06 PM
Subject: Fw: RBC Photos

All set on the memory card question!

Amy Duffy
SCPRT

---Original message-----

From: Perry Baker <lbaker@scprt.com>
To: Amy Duffy <aduffy@scprt.com>
Sent: Sat, Mar 23, 2013 15:14:37 GMT+00:00 
Subject: Re: RBC Photos

We can do that.

Perry Baker
(803) 622-7468

On Mar 22, 2013, at 8:29 PM, "Amy Duffy" <aduffy@scprt.com> wrote:

Perry.

a question. On the 18th at the beginning of the day the plan will be to take group shots - each foursome with 
the Governor. What they would like to do is be able to get prints of the photos you take that morning to 
hand out at the reception that evening. We have someone to handle running to CVS or somewhere on island
and getting printed - but wanted to make sure with your fancy camera - that we could do that :).... I wasn't
sure if your camera has a memory card that we could give to someone to get prints or not. Can you let me 
know!

Thanks!

Amy Duffy 
SCPRT
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